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Dr. Rex Enderlin, 
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VISION STATEMENT 
OF THE NY ANNUAL 

CONFERENCE 

 
The New York Annual 
Conference through 
the grace of God 
embodies the beloved 
community of hope, 
building  
up a healthy body  
of Christ, with  
heart-warmed  
United Methodists  
in mission for the 
transformation of the 
world. 

 
MISSION STATEMENT 
OF THE NY ANNUAL 

CONFERENCE 
 

We strive to share 
God’s love by creating 
safe places where all 
are accepted and 
welcomed, connecting 
the needs of people 
to the presence of 
God, and transforming 
the world through 
Christ. 

 

VISION STATEMENT 
OF THE UNITED 

METHODIST CHURCH 
OF LAKE 

RONKONKOMA 

We are the church  
at Five Corners 
spreading the  
“Light of Christ” from 
ourselves to  
the community and 
the world. 

 

 
Dear UMC of Lake Ronkonkoma Church Family, 

 

We have a lot to celebrate in May. Confirmation is the culmination of two years 

of learning about God and building relationships in the class led by Diane 

Hansen and Rich Tom. Sue Preddice, Education Chair, has also played a big 

role in coordinating the program, along with the Education Committee. Many 

of our confirmands have also taken part in “Godspell, Jr.” which further 

reinforced the teachings of Christ and inspired our community.  

 

Thank you so much to Heather Edwards-Wilson, Wendy Duffy, and Jennie 

Olivotti for their hard work on this production and to all who attended in 

support. It truly will stay with our young people for a lifetime.  

 

Join us on Confirmation Sunday, May 21, when each of our confirmands will 

be blessed and confirmed.  I also want to thank Wendy Duffy and her helpers 

for leading our Youth Group. It is my hope and prayer that our confirmands 

will continue to be active in our youth ministry after they are confirmed.   

 

The next weekend, on Saturday, May 27, we have a Handbell Concert by an 

amazing group who play a variety of music, including popular songs, on the 

bells. We hope you will invite your friends as well for this church event. It is 

not only fun but a fundraiser for our church. This talented group of players will 

impress you with their musicality and dexterity. Then on Sunday, May 28 we 

celebrate the coming of the Holy Spirit upon the apostles at Pentecost.   

 

Thank you to all who made Holy Week and Easter so special and to the 

Missions Committee for a wonderful International Dinner and to Glenn Sturm 

and Jovie Bascianelli for leading us in Karaoke afterward.  

 

Thank you to the UMM and the UWIF for recent retreats at Camp Quinipet. 

We are truly blessed to have so many different ways to gather together to uplift 

and support one another as disciples of Jesus Christ. 

 

Thank you for keeping all on our Prayer List in your own personal devotions as 

well. As we pray, God moves in the lives of those who are prayed for and those 

who are praying. 

 

With hope and faith, 

 

Pastor Karen Burger 
 

 



 

Lections 

 
May 7 

5th Sunday of Easter 
 

Acts 7:55-60 

Ps 31:1-5, 15-16 

(UMH 764)  

1 Pet 2:2-10 

John 14:1-14 

 
May 14 

6th Sunday of Easter 
 

Acts: 17:22-31 

Ps 66:8-20 (UMH 790) 

1 Pet 3:13-22 

John 14:15-21 

 
May 21 

Ascension Sunday 
 

Acts 1:6-14 

Ps 68:1-10, 32-35  

(UMH 792)  

1 Pet 4:12-14, 5:6-11 

John 17:1-11 

 
May 28 

Pentecost 
 

Acts 2:1-21 

Ps 104:24-34, 35b  

 UMH (826)  

1 Cor 12:3b-13 

John 7:37-39 
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Book Discussion Thursdays at 2 p.m. with Pastor, Hertlin Hall 

 
We have just started discussing “The Voice That Calls You Home” by Rev. 

Andrea Raynor; the book can be ordered online. We will discuss chapters 4-7 at 

our next session on May 4
th

. It’s not too late to join us! Each chapter is a 

vignette from her life and ministry, and they are brief chapters, easy to read. 

You can learn more about the author on her website: www.andrearaynor.com  

She is one of our New York Conference United Methodist pastors. Previously 

we discussed her book “A Light on the Corner: Finding the Sacred in the 

Everyday.” The group found the stories meaningful and relatable and it led to 

sharing of our own. As one with local church, chaplaincy and grief counseling 

experience, as well as work with hospice, Rev. Raynor engages all with 

compassionate care.  We even had a chance to zoom with her for one session, 

and we hope to invite her in person to our church this Fall to give a talk. 

 



 
 
 
 

Ongoing Missions: 
 

 

The Food Pantry  
is open on the  

1st  & 3rd Tuesday  
of the month  

(except holidays) 
from 3:00 – 5:00 pm 
 

 

 
 
 

Support Groups: 
 

Narcotics Anonymous  
Mondays - 7:00 pm  

Thursdays -7:30 p.m. 
in Fellowship Hall 

 
Alcoholics Anonymous 

Tuesdays – 6:30 &  

8:30 p.m. 

Fridays – 8:00 p.m. 

 

 

Please call our  
church office at  

631-588-5856 for 
further information. 

 
 
 

 
 

       
 

 



 
 
 
 

Martha’s Place  
 

Thrift Shop 
 

631-981-9749 
 
 

Hours: 
 

Mondays 
10 am – 2 pm 

 
Tuesdays 

10 am – 2 pm 
 

Fridays 
10 am – 2 pm 

 
Saturdays 

10 am – 2 pm 
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These names are offered each month.  It is an opportunity to 

extend to our friends and loved ones the love of Christ on 

these special days, and to express our thanks for the gift of 

their presence in our midst. 

If you would like to be on our birthday list, please call the 

church office at (631) 588-5856 and we will gladly add your 

name. 
 

   1   Olivia Holmes 

   3   Katie Pfeil 

   5   Rudy Gibiser 

   7   Susan Filipowich 

   9   Azalea Edwards-Wilson 

   11  Paula Filipowich 

   11  Sarah Graf 

   12  James Baumann 

   12  Gabriella Czerw 

   15  Art Ricker 

   15  Loretta Taliercio 

   16  Adam Subbiondo 

   16  Art Germain 

   17  Rosemarie Heiserer 

   21  Ashley Cartier 

   27  Tammy Edwards-Wilson 

   28  Nancy Zukowski 

   29  Orion Edwards-Wilson 

   29  Katy Carroll 

 

____________________________________________ 
 

 
The flowers on the altar are available to purchase each 
week in honor or in memory of loved ones.  Please call 
the church office at 631-588-5856 to make arrangements.   

 



 
G 
O 
O 
D 
 

N 
E 
W 
S 
 

 

       
 



 

G 
O 
O 
D 
 

N 
E 
W 
S 
 
 

 
 

       

 
 



 
 

E 
A 
S 
T 
E 
R  
 
 
 
 

 

       
 

 



 
 

Q 
U 
I 
Z 
 

T 
I 

M 
E 
 

 
 

 

 

If you have any concerns or prayer requests, do not 

hesitate to contact the church office and the 
pastor at any time. 
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The quality of your life will be 

determined by the quality of your 

contribution. When you work to improve 

the lives of others, your life improves 

automatically.  – Kurek Ashley                                 
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Sunday, June 11, is “Nettie Baker Sunday.”  Please 

remember to bring some flowers to the service 

to help remember this remarkable woman and the 

heritage of our church. 
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They were looking intently up into the sky as he was going, when suddenly two men 

dressed in white stood beside them. 
 
“Men of Galilee,” they said, “why do you stand 

here looking into the sky? This same Jesus, who has been taken from you into heaven, 

will come back in the same way you have seen him go into heaven.” 

         Acts 1:10-11 
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SPPRC News 
In April, we showed our appreciation to Abby Preziosi, our 
Administrative Assistant. She is the smiling face in our office and the 
friendly and compassionate voice that is so often the critical first 
impression of our UMCLR. She is meticulous in keeping our very active 
church calendar. She performs her tasks with excellence and an eye for 

detail so we celebrated her with a lovely card, 
plant and gift card. 
 
Just like Abby, all members of our staff are a 
blessing to our church. We encourage you to 
thank them and tell them how much they are 
appreciated. Let us lift one another up! 
 

 
Blessings, 
Marilyn Becht, Keith Bowes, Barbara Colucci, Diane June, Cheryle Otto, 
Joan Schmidt, Walter Schroeder, Eileen Torraca, Michael Zukowski, and 
Liza Wright. 
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Please notify the church office of any 

telephone number, address or email address 

changes so that we may update our files.   



 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 


